Minutes

West Liberty State College Board of Governors

Executive Committee

January 8, 2004

Executive Committee Members: Brad Blair, Jim Frum, John Gompers, and John Moore.

WLSC Administrators: Richard Owens

1.
Call to Order: Chairman Frum convened the Executive Committee meeting at 7:30 a.m. in the Conference Room of Wheeling Clinic.  

2.
The meeting began with a review of the January 28, 2004 meeting agenda.  The Executive Committee directed the addition of one other item for the agenda, a brief discussion of a possible legislative initiative to perhaps change the name of West Liberty State College to West Liberty University.  

3.
In conjunction with the agenda items, there was brief discussion regarding the FY ’04 budget cut.  A resolution will be presented to the Board so that the administration will have clear direction in regard to the preferred areas to seek budget reduction in response to the mid-year mandated cuts.  

4.
The next item discussed was a recent freedom of information request.  The Executive Committee directed the administration to invite the person making the inquiry to inspect the material on campus at specific time and date convenient to the cognizant university officers in whose custody the material resides.  Because of the extensive information requested, the administration was directed to make all material available, consistent with the law, but not to voluntarily make copies of any of the extensive documentation, rather inviting the individual in question to view material at its location on campus and to have a copier available to provide at reasonable cost for the individual to secure a copy of any documents he wishes.  
5.
The Executive Committee considered the possibility of the legislature taking the initiative to change the name of West Liberty State College to West Liberty University.  It was moved by John Moore and seconded by Brad Blair that the Executive Committee would approve such an initiative and that the president should contact northern panhandle legislative leadership to communicate that assessment.  The full Board will discuss the issue on January 28th.  At this time there is no way to know if and/or when the legislature will take such action but clearly this was a strong preference on the part of the college if indeed the legislature should move in that direction.   
6.
Regarding the FY ’05 budget and ongoing efforts by the college to enhance enrollment, the Executive Committee directed the administration to do two things.  The first item that the Executive Committee directed was that the administration look at absolutely everything in the operational budget to try to identify potential savings to minimize any future personnel reductions in light of mandated budget cuts.  The second item was to encourage the faculty to review the block schedule so that the college could be more accessible to and attractive to non-traditional students in an effort to improve enrollment and access consistent with policy commission, legislative, and board directives.  
7.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.
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